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St Ishmael Community Council 

      Minutes of the Meeting held in Ferryside Hall
on 2nd November 2021.
PRESENT: 


Cllr J Batte, Cllr A Dalton, Cllr A Davies, Cllr J Price, Cllr H Gibbon, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr D Afzal, Cllr J Greenwell and County Councillor Mair Stephens. 
In the Chair: Cllr J Batte
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr K Low, Cllr P Thomas, Cllr R Bloor and Cllr V M Jones.
2. Declaration of Interests

The register of declarations of interest was made available to members.
Cllr J Greenwell declared an interest in item 4.4

Cllr A Dalton declared an interest in item 4.9 and left the room. 
Cllr A Davies declared an interest in planning matter PL/02859 and left the room. 

Cllr A Davies, Cllr A Dalton and Cllr D Afzal declared an interest in Item 5 in relation to Llansaint Welfare Hall. 

County Cllr M Stephens declared an interest in Item 5 in relation to the Toy Box Appeal and left the room. 

Cllr D Afzal declared an interest in 13.5 in relation to planning.
3. Minutes

RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 5th October 2021 – proposed by Cllr H Gibbon and seconded by Cllr J Greenwell, all in agreement.

4. Matters Arising

1. Handyman – The Clerk updated the Council on the work carried out by the handyman during the month. The Clerk confirmed that the branch causing concern in the Rabbits had been removed.
2. Work around the Fisherman Sculpture – The Clerk had received an email from Matthew Jones, Highways Dept, to confirm that 8-10 kerbs needed to be reset and was now waiting to hear when the work would be carried out. 
3. New Community Council Website – The Clerk confirmed that the new Website was up and running since the 8th October 2021.
4. Visit to Calon Y Fferi – The Clerk informed the Council that members of the Council had been updated on the work carried out and shown around the facilities. A discussion had also taken place on better communication with their neighbours and in improving the pathway through the facility. Mark Harwood, new Chair of FSEG, was keen to keep communication links with the Community Council going and it was agreed that the Clerk would ask for a member to represent the Council on the FSEG Board at the Annual Meeting in May.  
5. Woodland Trust – The 30 trees would be delivered by the Woodland Trust to Ferryside in November, the date was unknown due to problems with the Fed Ex delivery service. An application for a further 30 trees had been completed by the Clerk for Parc Y Ty in Llansaint also, if successful, the trees would be delivered in March 2022.
6. Litter – It had been agreed with the County Council that a maximum of 2 bags every fortnight could be collected. The Clerk informed the Council that the Clerk and Chair were trying to arrange a meeting with CCC in the coming days to resolve the matter. Cllr J Batte asked that the spare bin owned by the Council be placed near the MUGA to try to reduce the litter left in and around the facility. No objections were raised. 
7. The Rabbits – The Clerk asked for clarification from the Council if the Right of Way through the area locally known as “the Rabbits” should continue to be pursued. The Council felt that due to the flood risk, the Clerk should not pursue the right of way any further. 
8. Tommy Dodd – Mark Kessell had confirmed to the Clerk that the area locally known as Tommy Dodd was owned by the Yacht Club. He was willing to discuss the concerns regarding rubbish with the Council. 
9. MUGA – The Clerk informed the Council that a booking form had been drafted and wanted clarification if the Council wished to charge for electricity usage. It was agreed that no charge would be necessary for the facility. Peter Dalton and the KIdwelly U12s and U13s were already making use of the facility and some points had been raised. The Council felt that encouraging people to use reusable bottles would be a preferred option and agreed that the handyman should clean the MUGA on a monthly basis to keep it as clean as possible. 
10. Speed strips – The Clerk presented the mean average figures and the 85th percentile figures to the Council in relation to the speed monitoring carried out in Ferryside in August 2021.

Eva Tce = 21.1 mph / 26.3 mph

Port Way = 20.2 mph / 25.5 mph

Brigstocke Tce = 17.2 mph / 20.9 mph

Brigstocke Tce = 19.1 mph / 23.5 mph
This information had been gathered over a 7-day period. 
The Community Council remained surprised at these figures and were also concerned. 

It was resolved that the Clerk ask the Council what were the next steps that could be taken. 
Cllr H Gibbon asked why speed strips had been placed in Heol Gwernmont in Llansaint. 
11. CiLCA course – The Clerk had attended the 2nd course and had been working on assignments. The CiLCA would be completed in December 2022.
12. Bowling Green – The Clerk had been in touch with Bowls for Wales several times and had been told that someone would be in touch soon. 
13. Palms Landscaping Ltd – The Clerk confirmed that the field, verges, and the strip of land opposite Calon Y Fferi had been cut.
14. Green Waste – The Clerk confirmed that the letters had been delivered to residents of Glan Tywi and Briardale. The Clerk and Cllr J Price confirmed that some feedback had been received. 
15. Christmas Arrangements – It was resolved that no Christmas lights switch on would be held in 2021 as the covid cases remained concerningly high. 
16. Coast Electrical – Coast Electrical had been in touch with the Clerk to say that the old Christmas lights around the car park had been removed, but that there was some concern about the brackets being broken and rusty. Therefore, advice had been sought from electrical engineer, Keith Jones, before the new lights were put up. This was expected to be completed within the next few days. 
17. Ferryside Play Area – Peter Buckley had been asked to assess the rot in the wooden posts in the play area and advise the Council. 
18. Ferryside Cemetery – The Clerk and Chair had met with Mr Geraint and Mrs Kathryn Davies to explain the position of the Council, they had subsequently arranged to meet with the Baptists Union. 
19. Trosolwg – The Clerk had been told by CCC that the blocking of a highway was a police matter, therefore the Clerk had contacted PCSO Martin Dickenson for further advice on the matter. 
20. Tyr Pwll Tree – The Clerk informed the Council that the tree had been reported to the Council.
5. Planning
The Clerk presented three items of planning:
PL/02661 Construction of dwelling at the plot adjacent to 11 The Croft, Llansaint, Kidwelly SA17 5JQ. Concerns were raised regarding the lack of parking facilities for the dwelling, and it was resolved that an objection be registered due to this.
PL/02859 Replacement Earth Banked Nutrient Store to comply with Environmental Regulations and SSAFO Regulations, and proposed Welsh Agricultural Pollution Regulations. Tresilwood Farm, Ferryside SA17 5YD. Cllr A Davies declared an interest and left the room. No objections were raised.
PL02828 Non- material Amendment – Amendment to application PL/01881 to add 5 velux windows missing from the original drawing. Ffermdy Tyr Pwll, Ferryside SA17 5UB. No objections were raised.
6. Correspondence
1. September 2021 Newsletter

One Voice Wales

Noted
2. Launch of the Councillor Smart Survey
One Voice Wales

Noted

3. Planning Applications 27.09.2021 - 01.10.2021
CCC


Noted

4. Letter of thanks 



Carms YFC


Noted

5. Pilot of Community and Town Councils Self-Evaluation Toolkit – Expression of Interest




One Voice Wales

Noted

6. Bonfire Night Letter


           Mr Huw Powell Event cancelled NFA
7. WE NEED YOUR HELP to protect our natural environment








One Voice Wales

Noted

8. PROHIBITION OF WAITING AT ANY TIME OUTSIDE THE WHITE LION, FERRYSIDE




CCC


Agenda Item

9. Consultation on Updating Earnings Thresholds for Council Tax Recovery






One Voice Wales

Noted

10. Apples




Mr Bruce Smith

Noted

11. Tragedy in St Ishmael


CCC



Noted

12. Community Centres Network Announcement 










CAVS



Noted

13. MUGA




Mr P Dalton

          see 4.9
14. FREE TRAINING - Taking Action Against Ageism (For Stakeholders)






One Voice Wales

Noted

15. Tir Coed Woodland Courses: Autumn/Winter










CCC Partners

Noted

16. Self Management Structured Education Programmes









CCC Partners

Noted

17. NAAFI Mornings meet up with LINKS
CCC Partners

Noted

18. Veterans NHS Wales


CCC Partners

Noted

19. Planning Applications 04.10.2021 - 08.10.2021










CCC



Noted

20. Quote for planter plus other matters
Mr M Harwood

It was resolved that the Community Council wished for Mr Harwood to make the planter for Llansaint despite the delay.
21. Amended version of the model Informal Resolution Protocol








One Voice Wales

Noted

22. OCTOBER 2021 - Remote training sessions that are taking place in October





One Voice Wales

Noted

23. A Warm Welcome to our Christmas Fayre & Santa Grotto








St Peters Friends

Noted

24. Public Path Diversion Order 62/1 Ferryside
CCC

Agenda Item

25. Planning Applications 11.10.2021 - 15.10.2021
CCC


Noted

26. TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE - C2119 PORTWAY










CCC


Noted

27. Exciting news for all Community and Town Councils! - RE:- Pecynnau KWT Packages





One Voice Wales
Noted

28. Carmarthenshire Area Committee Wednesday 27 October 2021








One Voice Wales
Noted

29. RHCW Conference 2021



CCC Partners
Noted

30. Tackling Anti-social Behaviour Digital Conference










Westminster Insight
Noted

31. RNIB Visually Impaired Grants


CCC Partners
Noted

32. Home Energy Checks



CCC Partners
Noted

33. Active Travel Plans Consultations


One Voice Wales
Noted

34. Develop and improve strategies to collect debt ethically and efficiently







Government Events
Noted

35. Stish






Steve Ashcroft
It was resolved that the Clerk contact Mr Ashcroft to ascertain the current situation with the Stish as members believed a new editor had been found.
36. NOVEMBER / DECEMBER 2021 - Remote training sessions









OVW


Noted

37. Planning Applications 18.10.2021 - 22.10.2021











CCC


Noted

38. Hywel Dda CHC Maternity Focus Groups
CCC Partners
Noted

39. Christmas Toybox Appeal 2021


CCC


Noted

40. COP Cymru 2021 – a toolkit for stakeholders
OVW


Noted

41. Yellow Lines





Nicola Gillespie
Noted

42. PCC Letter of Consultation



Dyfed Powys Police
Noted

43. Magnificant Meadows Cymru - A Plantlife webinar.










OVW


Noted

44. THE QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE BEACONS 2ND JUNE 2022








OVW


Noted

45. Consultation on Extending of the Carmarthenshire County Council (Dog Control) Public Spaces Protection Order 2016
CCC


Noted

46. People's Practice Peer-to-Peer Network

OVW


Noted

47. Broadlay Speeding Concerns


Karen Langdon
The Community Council were sympathetic to Mrs Langdon’s concerns and asked the Clerk to register these concerns with Go Safe and Contact CCC to chase up a response from CCC. 
48. Ferryside footpath




Network Rail

The Council gave its support to the closure of the footpath over 62/20 located in Ferryside.
49. Llansaint Gritting 




CCC


The Council were very disappointed at the response regarding Llansaint being a secondary network and therefore it was only when conditions dictate, and resources permit that it would be gritted. The Clerk was asked to respond with a list of concerns regarding the community being cut off in very poor conditions.
7. Financial Assistance 
Five items of Financial Assistance were presented by the Clerk:

· Ferryside Rugby, Sports and Social Club asked for a donation towards the fireworks event, the event had subsequently been cancelled. 

· Llansaint Welfare Hall asked for a donation towards their annual grant, grass cutting costs and for the grant agreed by the Council to support the Llansaint Welfare Hall Renovation project to be released. It was resolved that donations of £750, £686 and £5000 would be given. A request was made for additional information on the additional costs of the renovation which would be considered at the next meeting. 
· Carmarthen & District Youth Opera – the Clerk would request their financial records.
· Menter Cwm Gwendraeth Elli – the Council expressed some disappointment in the work carried out in St Ishmael and asked the Clerk to write and ask what plans they had to carry out work in the St Ishmael area.
· Carmarthenshire County Council Toy Box Appeal – it was resolved that a donation of £300 would be made. 
8. Accounts 
FSEG – monthly electricity charge - £10.49
Julie Rees – Clerk’s salary plus additional CiLCA hours - £612.00
Julie Rees – Clerk’s general expenses - £29.16
Julie Rees – Clerk’s travelling expenses - £45.62
Piers Tillotson – Handyman work and materials - £494.39
Vision ICT – upgrade of Community Council Website – NET £ 1550.00 VAT £310.00 GROSS £1860.00

RT Electrics – MUGA replacement key switch – NET £83.30 VAT £16.66 GROSS £99.96

Llansaint Welfare Hall – annual grant - £750.00

Llansaint Welfare Hall – Grounds maintenance - £686

Llansaint Welfare Hall – Contribution towards building project - £5000.00

Carmarthenshire County Council - Toy Box Appeal - £300.00

It was noted that the cheque issued to Mr Tillotson in October 2021 was re-issued mid-month as it was lost in the post. The original cheque was cancelled. 

All in agreement, cheques duly signed.
9. Remembrance Day
The Clerk updated the Council that in Agreement with the Chair and Vice Chair, two wreaths had been ordered to be placed in Ferryside and Llansaint, at a cost of £30.00 per wreath. 
All in agreement.

10. Carcasses on the beach
Cllr J Batte raised concern over the carcasses that had been washed up on the beach, a horse had been lain on the beach and not removed for over two weeks due to a change in procedure.
A temporary arrangement had been made to remove the horse after numerous complaints from the Community Council and members of the public. 

It was resolved that the Clerk write to the Council to ask what procedure had been put in place to prevent this happening again. 

11. Public Footpath 62/1 diversion proposal
The Clerk presented the diversion proposal to divert the public footpath from the garden of Bronyn, and instead use a track around the side of the property.

 Cllr J Price proposed that they would object to the proposed diversion as the original route was the most direct route which had been in place for many years. This was seconded by Cllr A Dalton. 
It was resolved that the Clerk respond to this effect. 
12. Proposed prohibition of waiting at any time around the White Lion 
The Community Council considered the proposal and concern was raised regarding the need to place double yellow lines around the car park and the White Lion, when the area of concern was the difficulty turning the corner up towards the Portway. Concern was also expressed that alternative parking arrangements may need to be considered for the bungalows for the elderly. 

It was resolved that the Clerk ask if the proposal could be amended to take this into account.  

13. Any Other Business
13.1 Cllr Hywel Gibbon raised the issue of the culvert being blocked on the Queens Road.
13.2 Cllr H Gibbon reported a tree had collapsed on the Queens Road towards Trosolwg.

13.3 Cllr H Gibbon raised the issue of the problems parking in Llansaint and asked if consideration could be given to creating parking at Bryn-Edda. It was agreed that this would be added to the agenda at the next meeting.

13.4 Cllr A Dalton said that she was having problems with opening the Noticeboard in Llansaint. 

13.5 Cllr A Dalton expressed disappointment in the planning being turned down for the dwelling of Mr & Mrs Stone. Cllr D Afzal declared an interest.

13.6 Cllr A Dalton voiced concern regarding a wall being removed near the Old Band Room which was causing debris to fall on the highway.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9:10pm.
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